
Preen Scene  
19th April  2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to what has been a busy start to the Summer term. 

Our clamberstack, the new playground equipment kindly funded by the PTA, was     

installed over the Easter holidays and there has been great excitement about using 

it. 

Last week our Y3 and Y4 pupils went to the Pioneer Centre in Cleobury Mortimer for 
one night, with their peers from across the federation, where they took part in a  
variety of adventure activities, including high ropes, zip wire and abseiling.  The  
children had a wonderful time.  Thank you to the staff who gave their time to enable 
this visit to take place.  
 
This week, Tom in Severn Class and mum Louise brought in a ewe and lamb to show 
us after he enjoyed his very first lambing season.  Tom was featured recently on the 
Farmer’s Weekly social media.  Congratulations Tom, I’m sure you will make a first-
class farmer in the future.  
 
Next week, I am looking forward to joining our Y5/6 pupils for their residential visit, 
where we will be glamping and enjoying some outdoor adventure activities. Do look 
out for updates on our social media page. 
 
Finally, as a polite reminder, term time family holidays cannot be authorised, except 
in exceptional circumstances.  It is really important that your child does attend 
school and arrives on time.  Starting the day with a calm arrival is crucial. Walking 
into the classroom after others can have negative effects on your child where they 
may feel nervous, embarrassed, worried, and stressed, impacting their ability to    
absorb new learning so I thank you for your support in this matter. 
 
Mrs Phillips  
 

Eco Committee  

In our school, we are mindful of the impact we have on our    
planet. Monday 22nd April is Earth Day. We have chosen to        
celebrate this special day by launching our Big Battery Hunt! This 
nationwide battery recycling programme aims to increase the 
number of batteries currently being recycled in the UK. Find out 
more here:  

https://www.bigbatteryhunt.co.uk 

 

Launched by our Eco-Committee in assembly this week, we invite pupils to collect as many 
used batteries as they can, and encourage others in their community to do so as well. See   
below a guide for making a battery recycling container. Once your container is full, bring it 
into school, and our Eco-Committee will record how many each 
pupil collects. Based on battery per pupil, we will enter the Du-
racell Big Battery Hunt competition, where our school could win 
prizes!  

 

Happy battery hunting!  

https://www.bigbatteryhunt.co.uk




Dear Parents,  

It’s been a wonderful start to the summer term in Class Severn! In lead up to the 

Paris Olympics, Class Severn will be learning about The Ancient Greeks. We will dis-

cover links to the Olympics in our local area, and how Ancient Greece has influenced 

the world today. The children have thoroughly enjoyed performing scenes from A 

Midsummer Night’s Dream (set in Athens), as we explore the world of Shakespeare. 

Year 3&4 pupils had a brilliant time on their residential to Pioneer. From zip wires to 

caving, rock climbing to archery, the children all had the courage to step out of their 

comfort zone and try something new! We are so proud of our pupils taking responsi-

bility for their belongings, developing their communication skills, and supporting 

their peers through each activity.  

This week, we also had a lovely treat! At Church Preen, we love celebrating our rural 

identity. Earlier this term, one of our pupils was featured in Farmers Weekly sharing 

his lambing season story. Presented in a fantastic assembly to the whole school, he 

explained the lambing process and shared their success showing Oreo the sheep at 

local agricultural shows. Pupils then got to meet some of this season's gorgeous 

lambs: Boris and Daffoldil with mum, Bluebell. Huge thank you to parents for helping 

facilitate this wonderful experience.  

This term we will be holding a range of events, linking to schools across the county. 

Keep an eye out for any communications via Scholar Pack mail.  

 

Upcoming dates:  

23rd – 25th April: Year 5&6 Residential – Oakerwood 

13th – 16th May: Year 6 SATs 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school to make an 

appointment, send me an email, or catch me on the playground at the end of the 

day. Thank you for your ongoing support.  

 

Best wishes,   Mrs Williams 





 

Cound Class have had a very busy and exciting week.  

Wednesday saw them enjoy some cricket games with Lara and Craig from Shropshire cricket. 

There was certainly a lot of enthusiasm, resilliance and team work on display. 

 On Thursday Tom from Severn class delivered an informative assembly on his sheep and then 

we had the pleasure of meeting Bluebell and her lambs, Daffodil and Boris in the afternoon.  

To round the week off we immersed ourselves in some science,  exploring seeds and bulbs. 

Thank you to Harley Nurseries for their kind donation of some daffodil bulbs for us to cut and 

examine as well as looking at the plants from roots to flowers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in RE KS1 have been finding out about a sacred places- the children found out about 
why Muslims try to go to Mecca at least once in their lifetime. Reception have been talking 
about what special things are inside a church and why this is a special place for Christians. 
We are planning to visit a church in the next few weeks to find out more about these things. 
In History, the children have enjoyed learning about the amazing discovery of fossilised mam-
moth bones in 1986 only 6 miles away from our school. Reception made a wonderful ice age 
scene complete with woolly mammoths in our classroom. We will be learning why there are so 
many castles in Shropshire over the coming weeks so why not go and explore one of them and 
bring in some photographs of your visit? Ludlow,  Stokesay and Whittington castles are all 
nearby! 

Reading for pleasure: Cound class have been enjoying the class story Sona Sharma and had a go 
at making Kolam (Rangoli) patterns at lunch time on Tuesday- it was lovely to feel the sun on 
our backs! 

Reading club: Mrs Ross will be introducing the children to the Author Dick King Smith and 
finding out about some of the books he has written, such as The Sheep Pig, The Hodgeheg and 
The Queen’s Nose. 

We will also be holding an after school event for parents on Tuesday 30th April- called “How to 
support your child with reading.” Mrs Ross and Mrs Williams will be there to offer ideas suita-
ble from early readers to more fluent readers. 15.30-16.30pm in the school hall and library. A 
letter + reply slip will be going out shortly. 

 



Cricket Engagement Day  

On Wednesday the school welcomed Lara and Craig from Shropshire Cricket to host a day 

packed with learning opportunities to develop cricket skills. Learning all about the beautiful 

game of cricket from fielding to batting skills and most importantly team work was the or-

der of the day! We have some very promising players within our school community who 

showed great promise.  

Cound Cricket club will be hosting the All Stars cricket training sessions again this year on a 

Sunday morning 10:30—11:15am starting on the 19th May. So if your child was enthused 

about the experience they had why not try this out and develop what could be a life long love 

of the game. Register on the All Stars website  details are on the leaflet sent home with the 

children .  



 

New events (in bold) so please keep an eye on the diary  

April 

23rd -25th - Y5/6 Oaker wood Residential 

May 

Monday 6th May - Bank Holiday  

8th—KS1 X Country  

Monday 13th - Thursday 16th - SATS WEEK  

Monday 27th - Friday 31st - HALF TERM  

June  

Tuesday 4th - School Photographs 

Wednesday 5th—Y5 & Y6—Macbeth Concord College  

Friday 7th—Y5 & Y6—Crucial Crew 

Monday 10th - KS2 Shropshire Sings 18:30pm  

Tuesday 11th — 16th July SWIMMING & PE SEVERN CLASS  

Friday 14th - Cound Kwik Cricket  

26th—Cound Class—Church Preen Manor visit  

Friday 19th July - End of Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Are you following us on our 

social media platforms or missing out?  

Twitter: @churchpreen 

Facebook: @churchpreenprimaryschool 



 

 

 

https://shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/
https://shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/
https://shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/





